
Office of the Superintendent of Schools 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Rockville, Maryland 

 

December 18, 2019 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Members of the Board of Education 

 

From:  Jack R. Smith, Superintendent of Schools 

 

Subject: Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Middle School Gymnasium (11-13-19-01) 

 

 

Question 

 

Mrs. Smondrowski requested an update regarding the mentioned leak at Martin Luther King Jr. 

Middle School in the gym. 

 

Response 

 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Middle School experienced a leak within the stormwater piping system 

located in the gymnasium ceiling. The pipe was repaired, and we do not anticipate any additional 

concerns related to this maintenance item. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Andrew M. Zuckerman, chief operating  

officer, at 240-740-3050 or Mr. Seth P. Adams, director, Department of Facilities Management,                            

at 240-314-1000. 
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Copy to: 

   Dr. McKnight 

   Dr. Navarro 

   Dr. Statham 

   Dr. Zuckerman 

   Mr. Civin 

   Dr. Johnson 

   Ms. Diamond 

   Mr. Turner 

   Mr. Adams 

   Ms. Webb 

 

 


